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American is pleased to announce the introduction of revenue fares for A and C inventories,
which results in full alignment of our premium cabin fare codes with those of our Joint Business
and oneworld® partners. This makes it easier to view and book premium cabin inventories on
multi-carrier itineraries, because the classes of service and their hierarchies align with those of
most of our travel partners: F, A, J, C, D, R, and I, respectively. New fares for A and C will be
introduced in the majority of our markets soon, providing a broader spectrum for revenue
opportunities.

Similar to the July 2019 introduction of revenue fares booked in R inventory, A and C
inventories are becoming dual-purpose as they will also be used for upgrades. Agencies can
now view real time revenue availability for A and C across the network, allowing them to book,
price and ticket with confidence.

With this premium cabin fare code alignment, you may notice an inventory change to some of
your unflown bookings. In most cases a ticket reissue won’t be necessary, as the segment
inventory will match the ticketed inventory.

We hope you agree these premium cabin inventory changes further demonstrate our
commitment towards improving the overall customer experience.
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